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September  2023 

Mark your calendars for Sunday, September 10th when St. John Lutheran Church 
will celebrate the almost 25 years of service and ministry of Pastor Mark Johnson.   
Pastor Mark’s last official day will be Sunday, September 10th, as he and Suzanne 
will begin their retirement journey together.  

“Thanks for the Memories” and there have been many, and some significant mile-
stones too, as Pastor Mark has faithfully provided spiritual ministry, service and 
leadership to this congregation. 

Please join us for a breakfast reception following the 9 a.m. service to wish Pastor 
Mark well as he begins this new and exciting next chapter.  A card box will be 
available for you to share your own personal good wishes and memories.  

1999 

2023 



From Pastor Mark 
 
 It seems a little incredible to me that I am writing my last newsletter here.  And yet I am.  My time 
here at St. John will be ending on Sunday, September 10.  My wife told me not to make any plans for the 
week of the 11th.  I think she is going to spirit me off somewhere! 
 I’ve been a pastor for 37 years now, 12 of those years in Rothsay and 25 years here in Belle Plaine.  It 
has been a deep and rewarding experience for me.  There have been joys and challenges along the way.  
And now, a new chapter will be unfolding. 
 I am grateful for the time that we have spent together over these years.  St. John is a warm and won-
derful place full of great people.  I have a lot of good memories.  And I am sure that God will continue to 
lead you into a good and growing future. 
 It’s also important for me to be clear that, after I leave, I will not be coming back to perform any more 
pastoral functions.  I also won’t be attending worship services.  That would not be appropriate.  You will 
have another pastor here and I intend to respect that. 
 This is a time of transition for both of us.  Retirement will be new to me and I will have to live my 
way into it.  I’m looking forward to that opportunity.  And the church here will be going through a time 
of transition, as well, that will provide you an opportunity to intentionally reflect on your mission and 
ministry, leading up to calling a new pastor.  Embrace this time and dig into this opportunity! 
 Sue and I will be living here for awhile but we will also be looking to move up into the metro area.  In 
the meantime, I may see around town.  I may also sit in on some worship services at other churches in the 
area.  It will be different sitting and participating in a service and not being up front and leading it, and 
I’m looking forward to it.   
 I wish you all the best!  You will always have a warm and special place in my heart.   
May the Lord bless you and lead you into a great future! 
All The Best -  
Mark 



Unapproved St. John Lutheran Church Council Minutes 

August 14th, 2023 

President Ben Aust called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.  

Present:  

 

Opening Devotions:  

Pastor Mark opened the meeting with his letter of resignation. He referred to a passage from Philipians 4: 6 regarding 
the transition. 
 

Approval of Minutes:  

Members of Council reviewed the minutes from the July 10, 2023 Council Meeting. Motion was made, seconded and 
carried to approve the meeting minutes from June.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the agenda 
for August 14, 2023. 
 

Pastor Mark’s Report: 

I have been in contact with our Children’s Ministry Team and they are finalizing the schedule and details for our 
upcoming program year.  Online registration is underway.  Rally Sunday will be September 17 and provide kids and 
families an opportunity to meet their teachers and see their classrooms.  Bible Sunday will be September 24 with our 
first graders receiving a Story Bible and our fifth graders receiving a Lutheran Study Bible.  The team is still work-
ing out details around music and the Christmas program. 
 

I have been in contact with our incoming eighth grade Confirmation Small Group leaders and they will be coming 
back for their second year with their groups.  I have also recruited Small Group Leaders for a large incoming class of 
seventh graders.  We are currently in the process of recruiting volunteers for our Connect program.  I plan to have a 
meeting with leaders of these programs at the end of the month to familiarize everyone with schedules and details. 
 

I have been following the first “transition checklist” from the Synod in regard to my impending retirement.  Per the 
requirements, I have drafted a letter formally announcing my retirement that will be sent out to the congregation.  I 
have also formally announced my retirement at worship on the first Sunday of this month.  In addition, I will be 
having our Treasurer and Secretary sign and send into the Synod office the two forms respectively needed regarding 
financial obligations and church records.   
 

I am in the process of organizing and cleaning out my well used office.  If there is a flat surface in my office, I put it 
to work!  I am also downloading my working files from my office computer to my personal laptop.  I’m coming across 
a lot of memories in the process.  It’s become more real to me, as I am doing these things, that my time here is coming 
to an end.  I have mixed feelings.  I feel I’m ready to retire and take the next steps in my life.  I will also always hold 
this dear place and these dear people in a special place in my heart. 
 

I have been in touch with our President, Ben Aust, and kept apprised of the council’s work toward securing an inter-
im pastor.  Once that has been completed, I plan to reach out to do some communicating and coordinating together to 
make the transition as smooth and seamless as possible. 
 

It is a busy season right now with baptisms and weddings and funerals.  I continue, as well, my usual duties of com-
municating and coordinating with staff, volunteers, teams, council and congregation as needs be.  Study time and 
preparation for worship and preaching continues apace.  I have shared Communion services with members and others 
at the Lutheran Home and Kingsway and have provided prayer and communion for other members in homes and hos-
pitals and nursing homes 
 

X Pastor Mark X Ben Aust   Chris Schultz X Albert Koepp 

X Jan Effinger X Teresa Latzke X Anne Herrrmann   Steve Kelm 

X Jaime Petersen X Cayla Menke X Jim Kerr X Tim Moonen 

X Jerold Stauffacher             



Staff Reports:  

Custodial: 

Tim Moonen reported to the council that the AC units are tentatively scheduled to be installed at the end of the 
month. We may qualify for an energy credit for the new units. Still looking for someone to do snow removal and now 
seeking bids for snow removal from private contractors.  Looking at the security systems to see if we can get the doors 
on timers or fobs. 
 

Treasurer:  

Jerold Stauffacher walked the council through the monthly reports. Last year's numbers are skewed because we had 
a kick back from the government and this year we have not received one yet. For the overall revenue we are ahead a 
little bit after having a tough June and July. There was a discussion made to offer a QR code in the pews for mem-
bers and guests to scan the QR code to give offerings.    
 

Transfers:  

Motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the transfer in: 

1. Kevin Wolpern is transferring in by affirmation of faith. 

Transfers Out: None 

Ongoing Business:  

A. Church Roll Update: 

a. Anne Herrrmann reported that they finalized definitions regarding the member system. They are looking 

into cleaning up and organizing active and non-active members. They are looking at being completed with this 
for the annual meeting. 

B.  Job Descriptions: 

The Personnel Committee mentioned they meet and still have not found a candidate for snow removal.    

 C.  Call Process  

See new business A.  
 

New Business: 

A. Interim Pastor agreement. 

The Church council made an offer to Interim Pastor Ted Vanderpan. Pastor Ted has accepted the offer. The council 
is working on finalizing paperwork to the agreement. Official start date is September 1, 2023. 

 

Ministry Team Updates:  

A. Stewardship Committee - nothing new to report. 

B. Buildings and Grounds Committee - See staff reports. 

C. Personnel Committee - See Ongoing Business B. 

D. Children’s Ministry Team - Rally Sunday is scheduled for September 17th. 

E. Small Group/Faith Formation Committee - nothing new to report. 

F. Worship and Music Committee - nothing new to report. 

G. Technology and Communications Committee -  nothing new to report. 
 

Motion was made, seconded, and carried to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 p.m. Meeting was adjourned followed by the 
Lord’s prayer. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Teresa Latzke 

 

 



Confirmation, Connect and Wednesday Worship to Combine 
 
Pr. Mark’s retirement will bring many changes to our church life.  During this time of transition, we 
will combine our Wednesday night Confirmation and Connect programs with Wednesday worship. 
This change is designed to help us through the time of transition and keep these important parts of 
our church stable. Much about Wednesday Worship, Confirmation and Connect will stay the same 
but one difference will be that the message during worship will be the confirmation lesson geared both to the confirm-
ands and other worshippers as well. We may need to tweak some things as we live into the changes, but here is our sched-
ule. 

Pizza will be available for students between 5:20 & 5:50. 
Confirmation, Connect and Worship will begin in the sanctuary at 6PM  
At approximately 6:45, Confirmation and Connect students and leaders will be released to small groups after the 

sermon/lesson. (Once a month students will participate in the full worship service and not meet in their small 
groups.)  

Small groups will meet for about 30 minutes to discuss the lesson. 
Small groups will end at approximately 7:15 PM.   

We have tried to keep things as normal as possible, adapt to the need for transitions, and provide an opportunity for peo-
ple to worship outside of Sunday morning. Please note these upcoming opportunities to learn more about our fall pro-
gramming. 
 
 Wednesday September 13 – 6pm - Confirmation and Connect Leaders Meeting 
 Wednesday September 20 – 6pm – Confirmation and Connect Parent Student Meeting  
Transition by its very nature creates questions, uneasiness, and inevitable change. Together, we will adapt to what comes, 
then adapt some more, and each step of the way figure it out together. Transition by its very nature also creates oppor-
tunity for us to think about doing things in new ways we had never thought of before, which opens all sorts of exciting 
possibilities! So stay tuned for the bright future ahead of us.  

September Children’s Ministry Update                              

      We hope you are having a wonderful summer! We are so excited to welcome stu-

dents and families back to Sunday School this fall and are starting to plan for the up-

coming year!  

Please register your child(ren) using the link below as soon as possible: 

 2023-2024 Registration Link 

Important Dates: 

- Sunday, September 10th at 9am: Pastor Mark's last service–Farewell/Retirement Party following the service 

-Sunday, September 17th: Rally Sunday 

•Backpack Blessing:  All school aged children from Pre-K to High School are encouraged to bring their backpacks 

to the 9:15 church service to receive a blessing for the school year.   

-Sunday, September 24th: First day of class from 9:15-10:15 and Bible Sunday (1st and 5th Graders) 

If you have not already committed to volunteering, please let us know how you would like to help!  

We will be sending out more details as we get closer to the beginning of the year. We pray you have a safe, fun and 

healthy remainder of summer! 

The Children's Ministry Team 

Laura Mellgren, Chelsea Hutchison, Tara Henke, Katy Potter and Allie Theas 

Coffee Hour will once again be starting in September and run through May.  

Please consider signing up to help.  Pick a Sunday of your choice.  

Sign up sheets are located in gathering area by the kitchen.  

Questions, contact Sherrie Simcox at 612.598.5309 or sherriesimcox@gmail.com 

https://forms.gle/T1xhwAnQjqKwxbct7
mailto:sherriesimcox@gmail.com






September 3 Worship Assistants 

Altar Guild:  Renee Meuleners 

9:00 

Greeters:  Connie Bergs 

Lay Reader:  Jan Effinger 

Communion Assistants:  Jan Effinger, Lynn Jeurissen, 
Beth Beuch 

Ushers: Chris Schultz, Luke Schultz, Logan Schultz, 
Rob Schultz, Mark Schultz, Wayne Koepp, Aaron 
Leonard 

Dave & Sara Bungarden, Ron & Dianne Rasmussen 

September 10 Worship Assistants 

Altar Guild:  Renee Meuleners 

9:00 

Greeters:  

Lay Reader:  

Communion Assistants:  

Ushers: Myron Bratsch, Kirk Franck, Matt Kes, Jeff 
Eppen 

Scott & Tricia Ruud, Alex Ruud, Griffin Ruud, Jerry 
Meger 

September 17 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour:   

Altar Guild:  Renee Meuleners  

8:00 

Greeters: Katherine Wermerskirchen 

Lay Readers: Michelle Melheim 

Communion Assistants: Randy & Deb Kruger, Michelle 
Melheim 

Ushers: Myron Bratsch, Kirk Franck, Matt Kes,  

Jeff Eppen 

9:15 

Greeters: Ron & Diane Rasmussen 

Lay Reader: Brent Koepp 

Communion Assistants: Brent Koepp, Peg Longhenry,  

Cindy Schoenbauer 

Ushers: Scott & Tricia Ruud, Alex Ruud, Griffin Ruud, 
Jerry Meger 

September 24 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour:   

Altar Guild:  Renee Meuleners  

8:00 

Greeters: Wesley Koepp 

Lay Readers: Rene Meuleners 

Communion Assistants: Renee Meuleners, Terry Siemon, 
Patty Laabs 

Ushers: James & John Karl, Dan Herrmann, Tim Bristlin 

9:15 

Greeters: Sie Koenig 

Lay Reader: Steve Schroeder 

Communion Assistants: Steve Schroeder, Dave Bungarden, 
Tim Moonen 

Ushers: Brent Koepp, Mitchell Koepp, Jackson Stauffa-
cher, Justin Stauffacher, Tim Moonen 



CALLED TO SERVE THROUGH OUR GIVING 

Offering Received the week of               

July 27– August 2 

General Fund—$5,585 

Improvement Fund—$1,175 

August 3 –9 

General Fund—$4,530 

Improvement Fund—$550 

August 10-16 

General Fund— $5,647 

Improvement Fund- $1,000 

August 17-23 

General Fund— $2,098 

Improvement Fund- $610 

Financial Corner 
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